
Village of Waldron 
102 S. Main St. 

Waldron, MI 49288 
SPECIAL MEETING 

May 1, 2024 
 

A special meeting of the Waldron Village Council was called by President Russ Platt on Monday, April 29, 2024. The 
meeting was set for Wednesday, May 1, at 7:00 p.m. to be held at the Waldron District Library. 
 
President, Russ Platt, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. All stood to recite the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll Call was 
taken showing Council members Ryan Belcher, John Newton, Stephen Newton, and President Russ Platt, present.  
Allison Harwood, George Kintner, and Dakota Potter were absent. 
 
Stephen Newton made a motion to approve the agenda. John Newton supported, and it carried with a voice vote. 
 
Public Comment 
No public comment. 
 
Council discussed hiring temporary help while Hunter Goodlock is out with an injury. Brandon Covell was interested in 
the temporary position. He had already assisted Dennis McNett and Russ Platt with moving concrete from the lagoons 
the previous Wednesday. John Newton moved to hire Brandon Covell in a temporary status until Hunter comes back 
with a doctor’s release. Ryan Belcher supported and it carried with a voice vote.  
 
Shawn Barnhart presented a proposal from Concord Excavating & Grading to complete a manhole adjustment in front of 
111 N. East Street. He had reached out to three companies, but this was the only one that would come out. Stephen 
Newton moved to accept and move forward with the bid. John Newton supported and it carried with a voice vote.  
 
Public Comment 
Clerk Casey Gravelle asked if she was to pay Brandon Covell for the time he worked at the lagoons. John Newton moved 
to pay Brandon Covell for the previous work done. Stephen Newton supported and it carried with a voice vote. 
Discussion followed regarding paying Shawn Barnhart for the maintenance work he had completed. John Newton moved 
to reimburse Shawn Barnhart for the time he has in and anytime forward, with the approval of the street administrator, 
anyone who works for the Village would be reimbursed. Ryan Belcher supported and it carried with a voice vote. 
 
Ryan Belcher made a motion to adjourn. John Newton supported the motion, and it was carried with a voice vote. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:08 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Casey Gravelle 
Village Clerk 
 
 
 
*Subject to approval at the May 14, 2024, meeting. 
 


